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UNIVERSITY OF MISSOURI

RESEARCHERS WORKING 

ON FOOD SAFETY EFFORTS

Making sure that beef is free from harmful organisms is the goal of Missouri Beef Industry Council funded research at the University of Missouri.  Azlin Mustapha, MU associate professor of food science, says she is working on a rapid detection method for certain bacteria.  

“We are specifically targeting three different pathogens – E. coli 0157:H7, salmonella and shigella – and we are using a technique called PCR to help us determine the presence of these dangerous pathogens in a more rapid method versus traditional methods of detection.”
The PCR technique is DNA-based, rather than culture-based, which allows for much faster results.

“Traditional techniques of detection take quite a while to complete.  For example, for salmonella it can take up to 5-7 days before you would get a definite yes or no for the presence of this organism.  Our technique you can determine a positive or negative in a day.” 

In addition, Mustapha says, the technique they are working on would test for all three pathogens at once.  Currently, those tests must all be done separately.

“We had to make sure that everything was standardized so that we can detect all three simultaneously in one test.  So now we are in the process of testing this in actual beef products and we have started doing that in ground beef.”
While the three pathogens can be found in many other food products, the rapid detection method being developed is specifically for beef, although it could potentially be utilized for other meat products.  Mustapha says the Missouri Beef Industry Council is very interested in maintaining the safety of it’s product for consumers.

“Without their funding, I would not have done most of what I have been doing at the University for the past 8-9 years.  They have really supported this type of work in the area of food safety.”
Food safety research funded by the Missouri Beef Industry Council is made possible by the state’s cattle producers through the $1 per head assessment on each beef cattle animal sold in the state.

###
The Beef Checkoff Program was established as part of the 1985 Farm Bill. The checkoff assesses $1 per head on the sale of live domestic and imported cattle, in addition to a comparable assessment on imported beef and beef products. States retain up to 50 cents on the dollar and forward the other 50 cents per head to the Cattlemen's Beef Promotion and Research Board, which administers the national checkoff program, subject to USDA approval.
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